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    PUBLIC NOTICE AVAILABLE 

 

U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS                            BUILDING STRONG® 
April 11, 2014 
     

 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 

ISSUES A PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Los Angeles District, Regulatory Division, North Coast Branch received an 
application for a Department of the Army permit and has determined an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) and 
scoping meeting is required.  The Public Notice can be viewed at the link below:  
 
Additional information can be obtained at the following website links: 
 
http://www.spl.usace.army.mil/Media/PublicNotices/RegulatoryPublicNotices.aspx   
or 
http://www.portoflosangeles.org/idx_environment.asp   
 
 
Project Name:  Berths 121-131 [Yang Ming] Container Terminal Redevelopment Project  
 
Corps File No.:  SPL-2013-00810-TS  
 
Waterbody:  Los Angeles Harbor, Port of Los Angeles 
 
City:  Los Angeles 
 
County:  Los Angeles 
 
Mailing Lists:  General, Coastal, Los Angeles County, Port of Los Angeles, Port of Long Beach 
 
45-day Comment Period: April 11, 2014 through May 25, 2014 
 
Scoping Meeting: May 8, 2014 
 
The Corps Regulatory Division is soliciting comments from the public, Federal, state, and local agencies and officials, 
American Indian tribes, and other interested parties for consideration and evaluation of the impacts of this proposed 
activity.  Instructions for commenting on the Public Notice and scoping meeting details are available at the above link.  
 
The Corps Regulatory Program evaluates permit applications for most construction activities that occur in the nation’s 
lakes, rivers, streams, oceans, and wetlands.  Written comments received during the public review period will be 
considered by the Corps and will become part of the administrative record for the decision.  
 
You may contact Theresa Stevens, Ph.D., Senior Project Manager at 805-585-2146 or via email at 
theresa.stevens@usace.army.mil with any questions or comments regarding this matter.  For information on how to 
comment on this proposed action, please see the Special Public Notice. 
 

Regulatory Program Goals: 
 To provide strong protection of the nation's aquatic environment, including wetlands. 
 To ensure the Corps provides the regulated public with fair and reasonable decisions.  
 To enhance the efficiency of the Corps’ administration of its regulatory program. 
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